
 

Jan. 26, 2024 

 

To Whom It May Concern 

 

Hello, I am Mujeen Sung, a postdoctoral researcher at Korea University. I have had 

the pleasure of working alongside Mr. Ngoc Quang Nguyen as a colleague for four 

years, from 2020 to 2024. He is the most diligent and passionate researcher I have 

encountered. His enthusiasm for discussing his research and actively seeking 

feedback to enhance the impact of his work is truly remarkable. Mr. Nguyen 

consistently completes and publishes research projects in top-tier journals, such as 

‘Briefings in Bioinformatics (IF: 13.99)’ and ‘Bioinformatics (IF: 6.93)’, setting a high 

standard for our lab members. 

His friendly and approachable nature has enabled him to work harmoniously in our lab. 

I am confident that his ability to collaborate effectively with a wide range of colleagues 

is a crucial attribute of great researchers. Mr. Nguyen would undoubtedly be a valuable 

addition to any team. 

Should you require any further information to support Mr. Nguyen’s application, please 

do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Mujeen Sung, Ph.D 

Postdoctoral researcher 

Department of Computer Science and Engineering 

College of Informatics 

Korea University 

Seoul, Korea 

mujeensung@korea.ac.kr 

mobile) +82-10-9073-3590 


